THE






                
LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION
The ECB Premier League in Lancashire
www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
Meeting held at Sefton Park CC on  Tues 1st March 2011 at 7.30pm

Agenda  

Cricket Committee members 2011
Bootle



representing Premier Division

Birkenhead St Mary's

representing Division 2

Caldy



representing Division 2

Ormskirk


representing Premier Division 

St Helens Recs


representing Division 1

Sefton Park


representing Division 1
The Hon Sec had reminded clubs that were to join the Cr Co that they were representatives of their division, not just their club. 

If any club wished to raise an issue on Cr Co they were free to do so but had to do this in writing to the Hon Sec in advance of the meeting for prior circulation. Cr Co clubs had to follow the same procedure as all the other clubs to avoid accusations of abuse of position.

 1.       Apologies

2.        Chairman's opening remarks. 

3.        Matters arising from AGM/SGM 2011 specific to Cr Co
4.        Matters relating to Fixtures issues 

5.        Matters relating to Play-Cricket 

6.        Matters relating to Registration of Players
7.        3rd XIs reportage

8.        C&G matters – PQS progress

9.        MCUA: Current briefing 

10.     Matters relating to Season 2011 and the pre Season SGM not already covered

11.     AOB.

C Weston 

Hon Sec L&DCC

L&DCC: Club Membership of Cricket Committee

	 
	CLUB
	2007
	2008
	2009
	2010
	2011
	2012

	1
	AINSDALE
	D1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	2
	ALDER
	 
	 
	 
	D2
	 
	

	3
	BOOTLE
	Prem
	 
	 
	 
	Prem 
	

	4
	BIRKENHEAD ST MARYS
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 D2
	

	5
	BURSCOUGH
	 
	 
	 
	D2
	 
	

	6
	CALDY
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 D2
	

	7
	COLWYN BAY
	Prem
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	8
	FLEETWOOD HESKETH
	Prem
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	9
	FORMBY
	D1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	10
	HIGHFIELD
	 
	D1
	 
	 
	 
	

	11
	HIGHTOWN
	Prem
	Prem
	 
	 
	 
	

	12
	LEIGH
	 
	D1
	 
	 
	 
	

	13
	LIVERPOOL
	 
	D1
	 
	 
	 
	

	14
	LYTHAM
	 
	Prem
	 
	 
	 
	

	15
	MAGHULL
	 
	 
	D1
	 
	 
	

	16
	MOORFIELD
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	17
	NEW BRIGHTON
	 
	 
	Prem
	 
	 
	

	18
	NEWTON le WILLOWS
	 
	 
	Prem
	 
	 
	

	19
	NORTHERN
	Prem
	Prem
	Prem
	 
	 
	

	20
	NORTHOP HALL
	 
	 
	 
	Prem
	 
	

	21
	ORMSKIRK
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 Prem
	

	22
	ORRELL RED TRIANGLE
	 
	 
	D1
	 
	 
	

	23
	PARKFIELD AND LISCARD
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	24
	PRESTATYN   
	 
	 
	 
	Prem
	 
	

	25
	RAINFORD
	 
	 
	 
	D1
	 
	

	26
	RAINHILL
	 
	 
	 
	D1
	 
	

	27
	ST. HELENS
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	28
	ST. HELENS RECS
	 
	 
	 
	 
	D1 
	

	29
	SEFTON PARK
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 D1
	

	30
	SKELMERSDALE
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	31
	SOUTHPORT AND BIRKDALE
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	32
	SOUTHPORT TRINITY
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	33
	SUTTON ST HELENS
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	34
	WALLASEY
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	35
	WAVERTREE
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	36
	WIGAN
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	


26/02/11
C Weston 
Hon Sec 
BFS L&DCC
Meeting held at Sefton Park CC on Tuesday 1st March 2011 at 7.30pm 
As usual, for clarity and continuity, the minutes here shown are mostly arranged in published agenda order rather than "meeting chronological order."
1.       Apologies

a) Alan Bristow, Malcolm Barber , John Williams, John Brown and Neil Girvin had all given their apologies

b) 12 members were present. John Rotherham (Cricket Chair and Rainhill CC), Eric Hadfield (L&DCC President), Chris Weston (Hon Sec), Mike Leddy (Deputy Cricket Chair and 3rd XI Fixtures Hon Sec), Mark Downes (Caldy), Billy McGennity and Keith Batchelor (BStMs), Les Swain ( St Helens Recs), Stuart Lomas ( Sefton Park ), David Snellgrove (Bootle), Ian Robinson (Ormskirk), Ray Rigby (MCUA), 
2.        Chairman's opening remarks. 

a)  The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting at 7.31 pm; he hoped for a brief but productive first meeting and to finish by 8.45pm.

3.        Matters arising from AGM/SGM 2011 specific to Cr Co
a) The SGM minutes had been published in full and were on the website; they had also been circulated by e-mail. CW explained that at the end of the SGM minutes was an important caveat from M/C. There would be a statement from M/C at some time in the near future based on legal advice to M/C following the voting patterns at AGM 2011 and SGM February 2011 on procedures in 3rd XI cricket. Effectively clubs had probably removed themselves from the umbrella protection provided by L&DCC and ECB over team sheets and devolved responsibilities down onto their 3rd XI captains and/or their Clubs or Chairman.

b) Stuart Lomas said that he had been told at the SGM that his comments that "transferring information to an electronic storage medium such as play cricket should be a sufficient record", had  “caused confusion” with this interjection. CW regretted that it should be felt that any form of putdown had been intended, this was certainly not the case. The reply from M/C at the time had been intended to show that electronic storage was not covered by any of the directives from ECB; a paper medium of defined type was required i.e. the use of the ECB umpire's cards. Electronic storage was not part of any of the regulations. SL was surprised and replied that in his professional experience in current Social Work - a much more sensitive area, electronic storage was the only medium now in use. CW took the point about paperless systems but commented that M/C was simply rolling out the ECB directives on this point.
c) Eric Hadfield helped by making clear that, following the Feb SGM, M/C would put into the Rules and Regulations Handbook 2011 an instruction to 3rd XI captains to exchange team sheets, check the makeup of the opposition team on play cricket using the exchanged team sheet and then keep it for the rest of the season.
4.        Matters relating to Fixtures issues 

a) Eric Hadfield led the meeting through the most recent request from Liverpool CC for changes to a number of fixtures in the light of yet another change from Lancashire CCC. EH explained that sorting the fixtures this year had been a long and winding road. L CCC had made a number of requests or rather commands to Liverpool CC that had required considerable work from their fixtures secretary Craig Jenkins and also from Phil Lovgreen and Eric Hadfield in making these “requests” translate into a proper set of fixtures for the L&DCC. There had been a number of changes in the process that had made it particularly difficult and tedious. The fixtures had been finalised and released. The present series of requests from Liverpool CC were therefore now on a different basis to those made before the fixtures were finalised. Technically, once the fixtures have been released in their final form, any changes have to be made in writing on the approved form on the website and to this committee and then on for confirmation by M/C. This was the position that we were now in. The latest changes had been caused by L CCC now having decided that they did not require as much time for the seeding of the pitches to take effect. This meant that Liverpool CC could play more home games than they had at first planned for. The requests all seemed reasonable, EH had no problem with them going through as requested - the difference now was that any such changes had to be with the permission of the opposition side in each case. These had all been obtained. Cr Co and M/C had in the past usually agreed such changes without objection. Cr Co discussed the matter, going through the specific requests one at a time and raised no objections. The matter was passed on to M/C for their final approval. 
b) EH further reported another piece of good news in that the fixtures, complete with all the changes, would shortly be put up onto play-cricket. 
5.        Matters relating to Play-Cricket 
a) EH commented that there was nothing particularly new at this stage - which was a pity!

b) Only four or five clubs had put their 3rd XI players onto the play-cricket registration system as required by the vote at AGM 2011. This was worrying. It was surprising that clubs had not thought this through; an avalanche of registration in the middle of April would overload the registration procedure and lead to players being ineligible to play at the beginning of the season.

c) Cricket Committee wholeheartedly agreed. It was further agreed that CW should put a notice on the website and copy it  round as an e-mail to all the clubs reminding them to “get on with it” so to speak!

d) CW was also asked to include in this reminder that all the Category 3 and 1b players had to be re-registered this year. The full documentary process was required for the Category 3a players at the club i.e. the overseas players who were not residence qualified but the Category 1b and 3b players i.e. the ones who were overseas born but residence-qualified, could be signed for by the appropriate official at a club “en bloc” after the appropriate checks had been carried out.
e) EH added to that he would be producing lists of the category 3 players who were listed at individual clubs at the pre-season meeting.
6.        Matters relating to Registration of Players

a) EH reported that the process on play cricket had not changed. 

b) Three particular registrations required discussion by this committee.
a) Peter Haslam.:
An extensive exchange of e-mails had taken place. CW produced hardcopy had offered it to the meeting; M/C had been unfortunate enough to have received all of this already. CW ran through the saga. Peter Haslam was a 40+ year old 3rd or 4th XI player from Caldy CC. He now lived in Scotland having previously been resident in Yorkshire and elsewhere. He played occasional games at Caldy CC when he returned home to see his parents. This had not been a problem up until AGM 2011 when the full registration of 3rd XI players had become mandatory within the L&DCC. Peter Haslam had contacted CW and asked if this meant that he must be registered too, CW had confirmed that it did and that if he played the following week for a different Saturday/Sunday side he would need to re-register at Caldy CC. This was not the answer that he had been looking for. Peter Haslam had seemingly given up on CW and so had asked Mike Leddy the same question, ML had not replied within a timescale that Peter Haslam approved of and so he had written to Paul Bedford at ECB! CW are also commented that Peter Haslam liked writing letters……PB had advised that his continuing registration should be allowed by the L&DCC, M/C took the view that an ECB steer had to be followed. The matter was discussed by Cr Co. This was felt to be potentially the thin end of a wedge and open to abuse. CW suggested that there was a way around this. Scotland was a foreign country in terms of cricket. It had the same status as say Australia as it entered its own national team into the World Cup tournament. Club registration in foreign countries was disregarded by ECB in terms of registration on play cricket. Peter Haslam could therefore register for both his home club in Scotland (somewhere in the Borders area?) and for the L&DCC simultaneously. There would be no need for multiple re-registrations. This was agreed to be the best solution to the problem, this would go forward to M/C. CW would write to Peter Haslam and Paul Bedford.  
b) Richard Williams

Prestatyn CC was holding onto his registration status and preventing him moving to NHL CC because they claimed the cost of a coaching course has not been repaid to them. The player had not actually attended this course and had not signed any contract in respect it, the North Wales course provider had insisted that Prestatyn CC paid for the course because the cry-off was too late. M/C had long experience of this sort of situation and consistently backed clubs only over current subscriptions and/or items of kit. Any other matters were regarded as a civil matter between the player and the club. This was also an ECB position. In consequence M/C had released Richard Williams’ registration from Prestatyn CC; he was free to move to another club within the L&DCC of his choice. Cr Co agreed with this action. CW was to write to the relevant parties.
c) The registration status of Jack Hughes (between SHR and Rainhill CCs) was confirmed, a letter of release would be supplied.
7.       3rd XIs reportage

a) Mike Leddy confirmed that the processes would be the same as those in place last year except that, during the checking of results on play cricket, there would be more Assistant Results Secretaries in use. This would make it better. We needed to watch 3rd XIs like a hawk after the votes at the AGM/SGM.
b) It was confirmed that the names and contact details for all of the ARSs would be printed clearly in the Handbook and also repeated somewhere on the website, presumably under the names of officials.

8.        C&G matters 
a) AB had given his apologies and asked that CW read his report to the meeting. 
b) Eight more clubs required PQS inspection. Three of these eight clubs (Maghull, Wavertree and Sefton Park) had previously declined to take part in this process last year. The other five clubs were St Helens Rec, Alder, Sutton, Moorfield and Birkenhead St Mary's. The cost was estimated at approximately £3,000 but that would complete the coverage of all 36 member clubs. This was to happen.
c) AB will be writing to all eight of the clubs in the same way offering / reoffering a PQS inspection and make clear in the letter that possession of a current PQS survey was mandatory for any club for them to be promotable to the Premier Division of a Premier League and that this was an ECB directive.

d) AB was disappointed that he had received only one detailed reply (from Caldy CC) to the 13 PQS reports commissioned in 2010. It had been further agreed that AB should send a second letter to the 12 remaining clubs; the letter should make clear the need for acknowledgement and reply.

e) The quite separate club and ground letters had been sent to all clubs at the end of 2010 season based on the umpire’s comments - the pink sections etc. and had received only one further response. All the other clubs had ignored the club and ground report. It had been decided that the situation was rather like trying to take a horse to water, the horse could not be made to drink. There was nothing else to be done and AB should leave the matter at that point. M/C through AB had tried hard.

f) Cr Co needed to be aware of the changes to Umpire's cards and the matter of the Fair Play reports to ECB. We had to do this too in order to comply with ECB accreditation requirements in 2011. We had the required four categories on our umpire’s cards already. We had changed the wording on our cards slightly to comply fully with the new ECB directives on this. In several places ECB was coming into line with the L&DCC! All the Premier Leagues would be using the same descriptors and procedures in 2011.
g) ECB was clear that Premier League sides needed to score greater than 14/20 points on average per season if they were to be reaching the required standard for Premier League clubs. AB would be making a presentation to the MCUA as well as to the L&DCC pre-season meeting i.e. presentations to all our clubs and to all our umpires. 
h) The marks needed to improve relative to last season, it was important that umpires all did the same thing. Getting a mark of 14/20 meant that at least two “5/5” marks would be needed on the card. At the moment only nine clubs consistently generated a mark of equal to or greater than 14/20! ECB said that a mark of 17/20 should be awarded for a "very good pitch". Perhaps umpires would mentally decide if the pitch was a good one, give it a mark out of 20 and then work backwards into the four categories!
i) M/C was providing laminated descriptor cards to help umpires. The descriptor cards were to be printed so as to be the same size as the new Laws Book such that the card would fit inside it and thereby be protected. 
j) AB would make clear in his presentation to MCUA that any score of 2/5 or fewer marks in a given category required further explanation. Similarly a total mark of 12/20 or fewer would require further explanation.
k) ECB also required that in 2011 Captains also reported on pitches, this was to be a cross-check on the ratings provided by umpires. All that Captains had to provide was a rank order of 1 to 11 at the end of the season. Because of the burgeoning of bureaucratic procedures, M/C had decided that this should only apply to the Premier League and where it was mandatory as far as ECB accreditation was concerned, in 2011. Depending upon the success of the project, this production of a rank order would be extended to Div1 and Div 2 in 2012. Cr Co discussed this and was interested by the concept. Cr Co felt that it should be introduced to all 1st XIs in 2011 - it was not a major imposition. Ray Rigby felt that Captains in the Premier League could probably generate the rank order already before the season started but accepted that this was not quite the point with ECB was trying to make! How exactly the process was to take place was still being decided by M/C.
l) Fresh L&DCC club and ground inspections would be a priority in 2011 as some of them dated back to 2008, this was too long ago. 
9.        MCUA: Current briefing 
a) Ray Rigby reported that the MCUA had lost three of its boundary assessors in 2010. Such assessors were a very important part of the assessment of the performance of umpires. MCUA was looking to recruit more such people. It was not an arduous task. Training was provided. RR requested that the Hon Sec put something on the website and round to the clubs by e-mail asking for volunteers. Such assessors were not paid as such but travelling expenses would be met. Assessors were expected to be present for half a game or more, Cr Co discussed the matter and a number of names were rapidly suggested for consideration: Bill Samuels/Derek Laming (sic?) from Birkenhead St Mary's - Billy McGennity said he would approach them both /Dave Murphy from MCC, John Rotheram also said that he might be persuaded.
b) Fred Charters had returned as a full panel umpire, we had about 60 umpires in all  for 2011, this should be enough for two umpires per game in all the three divisions of the L&DCC plus some coverage of the MCC as well.

c) RR would be making a presentation to the pre-season meeting of the L&DCC and would go through the changes to The Laws again at this meeting.

d) Match management courses for umpires were now running at Bootle CC on Monday nights, there had been a good attendance at these meetings; they were felt to be very useful to umpires.
10.     Matters relating to Season 2011 and the pre Season SGM not already covered
There were now no matters relevant to this agenda item.

11.     AOB.

a) The dates and locations of future meetings were discussed. Neil Girvin (Wigan CC and Secretary of the LCB) had very sensibly suggested setting a full programme of Cr Co meeting dates at this juncture and putting into them all into the diary spaced at proper 6 week intervals. The matter was discussed, the Hon Sec was happy to do this if that was what we wanted to do. The meetings had in the past been spaced at roughly this interval but had varied in the light of what was on the agenda. If there was nothing pressing, no meeting took place; sometimes two meetings in quick succession had been necessary, the 6 week rule had not been adhered to "in the strict actuality".  A discussion followed and the meeting agreed that we were not as carefully scheduled as the LCB and that it was perhaps best to stick to the "as and when needed" concept however imperfect this was.
b) The start times of Cr Co meetings was discussed, 7.30 pm was much preferred and agreed.
c) The location of Cr Co meetings was also discussed. Several felt that Cr Co meetings could not be in a bar area as had had to be the case this evening, many things were discussed that required privacy. CW said that SP CC was central and was a pleasure it was to deal, they were always very accommodating. It was healthy to share meetings around. We had had several offers of alternative accommodation for Cr Co meetings. Going to each club once was not thought to be viable. Caldy CC was felt to require a PhD in navigation even in the era of Sat Nav, SP CC was also said to be hard to find and had seriously bumpy, suspension-threatening access roads. Defaulting to Bootle CC was better in terms of access and this was agreed - with the caveat that at least one meeting should be geographically "West" (at BStMs) and another out "East" (at Rainford or Rainhill?) should be incorporated into the programme. The Hon Sec took note of these principles.

The meeting closed at 8.35 pm. The Chairman was congratulated on his timing.
Dates of next meetings:
Pre-season SGM

Tuesday 12th April at SP CC at 7.30 pm 

Cr Co


Tuesday 5/19th April at Bootle CC at 7.30 pm as required and to be notified
C Weston

Hon Sec

BFS L&DCC
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